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Memorandum   June 15, 2021 

 
To:  Dr. Vincent E. Morton, Associate Vice President for Student Affairs/Dean of Students  
 
From:   Kathryn A. Weiser, Assistant Dean of Students KaW 
  Student Government Co-Advisor 
 
Subject: Student Government Senate Bill Legislation 2020-2021.8 
 
Legislation S.B.2020-2021.08 “Re-open Sewell Park” passed by the Student Government Senate on March 
1st, 2021, is attached: I support this legislation as the Senate is making a recommendation in its capacity as the 
elected student representative voice of the student body.  
 
Cc:  Dr. Angelica Coronado, Attorney for Students & Director  
 Student Government Co-Advisor  
 
  



 
 

 
 
 

 

Memorandum  May 29, 2021 

 

To:  Dr. Vincent E. Morton, Associate Vice President for Student Affairs/Dean of Students  

Kathryn A. Weiser, Assistant Dean of Students 

From: Andrew Gryce, Student Body President  

Subject: Student Government Passed Legislation: Senate Bill 2020-2021.8  
 
Please find attached the below legislation S.B.2020-2021.8 passed by the Student Senate on March 1st, 2021.  
 
 
Legislation Passed: S.B.2020-2021.8 Senate Bill to Re-open Sewell Park 

Number of Vote:  29 voted in favor, 1 voted in opposition, 1 voted to abstain 

I approve this legislation passed by the Student Government Senate entitled Bill to Re-open Sewell Park 
relating to the process of re-opening Sewell Park for Texas State Students. 

 
  



 
 

 
 
 

AUTHOR  
Senator Leopold, Brett   
SPONSORS 
Senator Bailey, Brett 
Senator Chalaire, Grant 
Senator Lewis, Spencer 
Senator Maldonado, Ivan 
Senator McMahon, Montana 
Senator Settegast, Camile 
Senator Shi, Tiger 
Senator Smith, Jared 
Senator Smith, Matthew 
Senator Pfeiffer, Matt 
Senator Wilson, Hayden 
 
Date of First Reading: February 22nd, 2021 

S.B. 2020-2021.8 

A Bill 

To be entitled “The Re-Opening of Sewell Park,” relating to the 

process of re-opening Sewell Park for Texas State Students. 

WHEREAS: A majority of Texas State University Students are missing 

out on one of the biggest attractions of our University; 

and  

WHEREAS: The majority of students have shown and spoken out when 

asked that they would like for Sewell to open; and 

WHEREAS: The Center for Disease Control (CDC) has studies proving 

that there is less contact with Covid when in an outdoor 

setting; and 

WHEREAS: The students of Texas State University would like to see 

the opportunity for Sewell Park to open back up to the 

students; therefore, 

BE IT ENACTED: That Texas State University moves forward with the 

opening of Sewell Park for the students of the University; 

and 

BE IT FURTHER ENACTED: This legislation be forwarded to the Student 

Body President for further action. 

 


